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Bunyip Fire Brigade Heroes 

Battling floodwaters to keep our community safe.  While fire brigades primarily focus 
on firefighting, many are trained to handle various emergencies, including floods. 

Bunyip and surrounding towns received over 100 mm of rain in two days over the 8th 
and 9th January.  Bunyip Fire Brigade was helped out by Tynong, Longwarry, 
Maryknoll, Nilma North and Narre Warren East Fire Brigades.  

Bunyip 
River at 

Iona 
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About Bunyip News  Advertising Information  

PO Box 126 BUNYIP VIC 3815  ABN 22611767759   

We are a non-profit organization, our volunteer 
committee prints each month. 12 editions per year. 
Our newsletter is available to view online at  
www.bunyipnews.org.au. 
Printed copies are distributed in Bunyip, Garfield, 
Longwarry and Tonimbuk.  

 
DEADLINE for next issue:   20th February 
PRINT DATE for next issue:   27th February 

Thank you to the volunteer Printers:   

Helen and Margaret L. 

Coordinator: Tony 

Editor Margaret 
Simmons editor@bunyipnews.org.au 

Advertising Lisa Sinha advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 

Website Clint Diston website@bunyipnews.org.au 

President Tony Arrigo 
(OAM) president@bunyipnews.org.au 

Secretary Roman 
Kulkewycz 

secretary@bunyipnews.org.au 

Treasurer Lisa Sinha treasurer@bunyipnews.org.au 

Bunyip & District Community News wishes to advise 
that the views or remarks expressed in this 
publication are not the views of the volunteer 
committee and editor, and no service or 
endorsement is implied by the listing of advertisers, 
sponsors or contributors. Although every effort is 
taken in reproducing and printing advertisements and 
contributions correctly, we take no responsibility for 
errors. 

Please note, that we will not print anything that is of a 
harmful nature to others, and it is necessary to have 
signed permission from all participating parties in 
personal notices and those without will not be 
published. Name of contributors will remain 
anonymous unless direct permission is received.  

Bunyip & District Community News is a member of 
the Community Newspapers Association of Victoria 
(CNAV) – ( www.cnav.org.au).  

Ad Type Cost 
Business card $10 
Quarter page  $20 
Half page  $40 
Full page $80 
Website (12 months) $100 

 
HOW TO PLACE AD OR ARTICLE WITH NO EMAIL  
 
You can leave your ads and news articles in the 
collection box, which is located outside IGA.  
 
Please follow the instructions below to place an ad.  
1. Ensure your ad is clearly written or printed.  
2. Enclose your ad in a sealed envelope along with 
correct monies.  
3. Write your name, email and/or phone number on 
the front, along with type of ad required.  

Advertising is not submitted for publishing unless 
fully paid in advance. You can pay by PayPal, 
Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) or deposit to 
Bunyip & District Community Bank® Branch 
account. 

Bunyip & District Community News Email Contacts  

12 ISSUE ADVERTISING OFFER – GET 2 FREE!  
Book your ad for 12 issues and only pay for 10 
issues giving you 2 issues free, as well as a half 
page editorial.  
Please note, there is a 50% DISCOUNT for all non-
profit community groups, associations and clubs 
who advertise in the news. 
All ads and notices for non-charging events or 
public / club notices are FREE!  
 
All donations are gratefully accepted.  
 
For further enquires or to place an advert please 
email  advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 
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Cardinia Shire’s Citizen of the Year 2024 

Dr. Mary Cole 

By Roman Kulkewycz 

 

Dr. Mary Cole, a much loved and respected local resident from Vervale was awarded 
and acknowledged as Cardinia Shire’s Senior Citizen of the Year at the Shire’s 
annual Australia Day function held at the Cardinia Cultural Centre last Thursday 
evening. 

 

Dr. Cole has been prominent in laboratory research, new developments, lecturing and 
mentoring students and holding Field Days for farmers on maintaining and improving 
soil qualities. 

 

Dr. Cole’s aim is to introduce farmers to biological farming with the view of improving 
soil health and productivity giving them a sustainable future while raising standards of 
environmental awareness, encouraging debate in alliterative and more sustainable 
farming methods and generating innovative ideas for the long-term health of our 
planet for future generations.  
 

Each year Dr. Cole has one of the local schools send one of their students of carry 
out work experience in the lab for a week. As Agpath is unique in Cardinia Shire, we 
provide an independent laboratory experience for science students and it is a way 
that I am able to give back to the next generation of young scientists. 

After receiving her award, Dr. Cole told the audience that when she was four years 
old, her father took her into a field and asked her to hug a tree………” that’s where 
this passion of mine began,” she said. 

Dr. Cole, the local community congratulates and salutes you. 
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It’s been a very wet start to 2024! 

 
We’ve seen over 150mm fall so far, and there is still lots of green around. 

CFA are asking all landowners to be vigilant when baling their hay, possibly for the second or third 
time this season.  

If excess moisture remains inside the haystack when it is bailed, it is at risk of spontaneously 
combusting - meaning that it will catch fire on its own. This places a significant risk to life and 
property, especially so in the more rural parts of Bunyip. 

 

Watch for signs of heating hay 

 

Regularly monitor all haystacks for signs that the hay is heating up. You can do this by using a 
temperature probe or crowbar.  

Other signs of heating include: 

 steam rising from haystacks 

 condensation or corrosion under hayshed roofing 

 mould growth in or on bales 

 unusual odours like a burning, musty, or caramel smell. Sometimes you may detect a smell like 
pipe tobacco. 

 slumping in sections of the haystack. 

 

Temperature Guide 

Insert a temperature probe or crowbar into the middle of the haystack for two hours, then take a 
reading. 

Less than 50C. Can handle crowbar without discomfort 

Check the temperature daily 

50C to 60C. Can only handle crowbar for a short time 

Check temperature twice a day 

60C to 70C. Can only touch crowbar briefly 

Move bales apart to improve air flow. Check temperature every 2 to 4 hours 

Over 70C. Crowbar is too hot to hold 

Potential for fire. Call Triple Zero (000) immediately. Pulling the haystack apart may introduce the 
oxygen needed to ignite the hay. Avoid walking on top of haystack. 
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The Fire Danger Period is in force across 
Cardinia Shire.  

 
While it has been wet across the area, it is still illegal to 
"burn-off" during this time. Authorities are expecting the 
weather to warm up again, and the risk of dangerous fire 
conditions very quickly returns with a short stretch of hot, 
dry weather 

 
Heavy fines and possible imprisonment are actively 
enforced by Police for contravening the Fire Danger 
Period.  

Please ensure that you are not burning open air fires 
during the Fire Danger Period, unless you hold the 
appropriate written Fire Danger Period Permit to burn. 

 

To find out more information about the different rules and 
restrictions that apply during the Fire Danger Period, visit 
cfa.vic.gov.au/can    

 
**Rules change during days of declared Total Fire Ban 

Are your campfires safe?  
With some warmer weather expected in the later part of 
Summer, we see a significant amount of travel out to the 
regions, including our own Bunyip State Park. 

 
If you are going to use a campfire whilst out in the bush, 
please ensure you are taking steps to keep fire out of the 
bushland. 

 Ensure the wind is less than 10 km/h. This means that 
leaves are moving around in the wind. 

 The campfire must be lit in: 

 A properly built fireplace of stone, metal or concrete. 

 Or a trench at least 30cm deep. 

 The campfire must be no larger than 1 meter by 1 
meter. 

 The area 3 meters around and above the campfire 
must be clear of anything that can burn. 

 Never leave the fire alone. A person who can put out 
the fire must always stay by the fire. 

The campfire must be put out completely using water 
before you leave. 

**Note that if you are in a State Forest or National Park, 
there might be other rules you need to know about. 
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Do You Have An Emergency Kit 

 

During Summer, especially in high bushfire-risk areas and during days of Extreme or Catastrophic 
fire danger. it's important to ensure that you are ready for fire and able to enact your fire plan at any 
time.  

Emergency Kits are handy, easy-to-prepare grab-and-go packs to ensure you have key items to help 
you more easily evacuate. It should be prepared before it is needed so that in stressful times when you 
need to grab it, nothing is forgotten. 

Make sure you and your family are Fire Ready. 

You can create a fire-ready kit containing everything from preparing your property, to creating a Fire 
Plan, to what items your Emergency kit has, in the link below. 

https://www.cfa.vic.gov.au/.../before-and.../fire-ready-kit  
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Council’s FREE green waste drop-off events are back! 

Residents are encouraged to drop off their green waste for free at the upcoming Green-waste drop off events 
in Pakenham and Lysterfield. 

Due to increased popularity, this year there are 6 days for each drop-off event, giving residents even more 
days to drop-off their green waste  

The service helps Cardinia Shire residents to clean up and reduce the fire fuel load on their properties 
throughout the year.  

Council’s green waste drop-off events are accepting residential amounts of green 
waste including garden prunings, tree branches and trunks (up to 30 centimetres wide and 1 metre long), 
weeds, grass clippings, leaves, and flowers.     
 
Lysterfield – Monday 5 to Saturday 10 February 2024    
Cleanaway Resource Recovery Centre, 840 Wellington Rd, Lysterfield     
Monday to Friday: 7am - 4pm  
Saturday: 8am - 12pm (midday)    

Pakenham – Monday 8 to Saturday 13 April 2024   
Future Recycling Transfer Station, 30-32 Exchange Drive, Pakenham    
Monday to Friday: 7:30am - 4pm  
Saturday: 8am – 2:30pm  

Pakenham – Monday 3 to Saturday 8 June 2024  
Future Recycling Transfer Station, 30-32 Exchange Drive, Pakenham    
Monday to Friday: 7:30am - 4pm  
Saturday: 8am – 2:30pm  

Residents must present photo ID as proof of residence within Cardinia Shire to access the free ser-
vice.     

Waste will only be accepted from residential vehicles and trailers; commercial business operators 
cannot use this service.   

For more information about Council’s green waste drop-off events, visit www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/
dropoff    

  

Bunyip Rainfall Totals 
  Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Totals 

2020 92.6 138.15 35.75 145.5 100.5 46 43.5 122 58.5 98 60 44 984.5 

2021 67 37 35.75 61 54 76 93 44 100 113 93 22 833.0 

2022 37 6 49 76 42 96 52.0  146 49 169 102  74 898.0 

2023 30 29.5   66  77.0  75.0  75.0  31  55  49  147  88 124  846.5 

2024  154                         
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TALKIN’ ...FISHIN’    ..................   A Cut above the rest. 

Looking over past articles I can’t believe that I haven’t covered this subject before, but now is as good as 
ever. All through the many years of fishing, I’ve owned and discarded many different fishing knives for the 
purposes of cutting, cleaning, filleting and chopping etc. I’ve discovered over that they mainly come down to 
3 necessary types… they are.                                                                      

1. Bone cutter and chop, it should be a robust strong blade of 100-150mm long with a thicker back edge 
to the blade so you can put added pressure down with the other hand. A sharp edge but with less bevel 
on the cutting edge than a fillet knife, more like an axe or meat clever, this will prevent chipping of the 
blade when cutting through bone, like when removing heads, tails, spikes and fins. 

2. Fillet knife, should be comfortable with a non-slip grip and a 150-250mm long blade at 15-25mm wide at 
the handle, with a fine pointed tip, thinness and flexibility of the blade is the key here, it will facilitate ease 
of travel through flesh, and should flex to follow the vertebrae guiding it along as it flexes and contours 
the body smoothly. You may choose a longer blade but that would only be necessary if the variety of 
your targeted fish has a wider than usual body, like a Tuna for instance. When filleting Whiting, Salmon 
or Flathead it’s most suitable to have the flexible blade using it to also separate the scale and skin from 
the flesh in one smooth sweep or in a sideways sawing action, then trim out the small remaining bones 
from the fillet using the fine point. 

3. General Purpose, or folding pocket knife, should be ever available for the quick nick of your line, cutting 
hooks out of your clothes or fleshy parts of your body. A better usage is gutting fish that have an outer 
skin like a Trout or Cod, slipping the blade along the belly from the anal cavity to gill cage opening it up 
for cleaning out the entrails and gut linings. A long blade is a hindrance in this case, a short fine tip blade 
of 50-90mm long is plenty.  

4. Accessories that should be included for safety reasons are knife sheaths to protect the blade and 
yourself, a filleting chain mesh glove and a good grip floating handled knife if you’re using it in a boat. A 
fish scaler is better bought separately, rather than being incorporated on the back of your knife as some 
are. 

A sharp blade is safer to use than an almost sharp edge that you have to force through a catch’s flesh and 
possibly your own! Keep a sharp edge, do this by regularly touching up the blade with a quality sharpener or 
stone. 

.   

Catcha, The TackleMan ®  
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BUNYIP TENNIS CLUB NEWS  

February 2024 

 

 Monday Night Social Tennis…. Summer Season will restart on Monday February 5th  

 Wednesday Morning Mid-week Ladies… 2024 season will start on Wed February 7th or 14th  

                                                                          (TBD once teams are entered and draw is complete) 

 Wednesday Night West Gippsland Competition… Will restart on  Wed Jan 31st  

NEW PLAYERS NEEDED FOR MID-WEEK LADIES COMPETITION: 

We are looking for ladies who are interested in playing in the West Gippsland Mid-Week Ladies Competition. 

This is a great social, but quite competitive competition, which runs through the year (excluding school and 

public holidays). 

It is a doubles competition, played on Wednesday mornings, starting at 9.30am followed by lunch (provided 

by the home team). 

Due to injuries we are hoping to recruit additional number 1 and 2 players to add to the roster. If you’re 

interested and available please contact Helen on 0411274025 or email heleninbunyip@gmail.com  

TENNIS COACHING: 

Plenty of coaching options are available for all ages and abilities.  

After school coaching and mid-week adult private lessons available. 

Cardio Tennis;  ANZ Hot Shots; Junior Competition 

If you have any enquiries about lessons or competition please don’t hesitate to contact Chris Millidonis on 

0404077673 or email aceactivetennis@dcsi.net.au  

Happy Hitting Everyone! 
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More Room For Signalling Upgrades in Gippsland 
Bunyip Track Work Headlines Blitz 

 
New track for the second platform at Bunyip Station was built through the Hope Street level crossing during 
our latest construction blitz.   
 
The first of six new signalling equipment rooms (SERs) being installed as part of the Gippsland Line Upgrade 
has been lifted into position between Nar Nar Goon and Tynong stations. 
 
The SER, weighing in at almost 16 tonnes and with a footprint of 44 square metres, was installed as part of 
work to prepare the Gippsland Line for a new signalling system. 
 
This work progressed alongside V/Line maintenance during a construction blitz in late November and early 
December while coaches replaced trains. 
 
More than 260 people worked more than 30,000 hours between Pakenham and Traralgon, including installing 
new track at the Hope Street level crossing in Bunyip. 
 
Crew members worked around the clock, allowing Hope Street to reopen to vehicles and pedestrians a week 
early. 
 
The new signalling equipment room between Nar Nar Goon and Tynong stations will be a crucial link 
between the signalling systems used in Gippsland and the metropolitan network. 
 
The new signalling system for the Gippsland Line, in conjunction with track works and station upgrades 
already delivered as part of the Gippsland Line Upgrade, will enable more services and also future-proof the 
line. 
 
Learn more about the Gippsland Line Upgrade. 
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Grant opportunity:  Tiny Towns Fund 
Supporting local projects in communities with a population of up to 5,000 people. 

 

Overview 

Right across outer metropolitan Melbourne, our tiny towns are great places to live and visit. 

The new Tiny Towns Fund will support local communities to deliver quality tourism and community facility 
projects, such as splash parks and bike trails, playgrounds, community hall and library upgrades, public art 
and more. 

Towns with a population of up to 5,000 people in the 48 local government areas of regional Victoria are 
eligible to apply, as well as Alpine Resorts and Melbourne’s 10 interface outer metropolitan local government 
areas. 

Those local government areas include Casey City Council, Cardinia Shire Council, Hume City Council, 
Melton City Council, Mitchell Shire Council, Mornington Peninsula Shire Council, Nillumbik Shire Council, 
Whittlesea City Council, Wyndham City Council and the Yarra Ranges Shire Council. 

For more information and grant details please visit: Tiny Towns Fund (suburbandevelopment.vic.gov.au) 

 

Free skills development workshops for community groups 

Cardinia Shire Council is hosting a series of free skills development workshops to assist community 
groups with grants, fundraising and more. 

The workshops will be held between February and June 2024 to support our volunteer community 
organisations such as sporting clubs, neighbourhood houses and community asset committees.  

Grant writing workshop 

Find out how to write successful grant applications, as well as information on what grants are 
available, and where to find them.  

 Thursday 1 February 2024, 6.30pm to 8.30pm  
 Online OR in-person at Cardinia Civic Centre, 20 Siding Ave, Officer.  

Strategic planning workshop 

Learn more about the fundamentals of strategic planning for community groups, including 
marketing, recruitment and fundraising. Expressions of interest are sought as spaces are limited 
for this session.  

 Saturday 2 March, 10.30am to 2.30pm  
 In person – James Bathe Community Rooms, 67 Caversham Dr, Pakenham VIC 3810  

Securing your future with a fundraising plan  

This workshop will equip community groups with the skills to raise funds to achieve their short 
and long term goals. 

 Wednesday 17 April, 6:30pm to 8:30pm  
 Online OR in-person at Cardinia Civic Centre, 20 Siding Ave, Officer.  

Social media marketing for community groups  

Find out how community groups can reach new audiences and the pros and cons of using social 
media and online platforms for marketing 

 Wednesday 19 June, 6:30pm to 8:30pm  
 Online OR in-person at Cardinia Civic Centre, 20 Siding Ave, Officer.  
For more information, and to register for the sessions, visit www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/volunteering  
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BRAG Update February 2024 

“LET’S GIVE BUNYIP SOMETHING TO BRAG ABOUT!” 

OUR VISION:  Bunyip and District will become an environmentally sustainable, carbon neutral community

 OUR MISSION:  To reduce Bunyip and District’s carbon footprint. 

  

  We hope everyone in Bunyip and District had an excellent festive season and you are all feeling rested 

and ready for whatever 2024 throws at us! 

BRAG is gearing up for another busy year in which we hope to continue to make progress towards our 

vision of an environmentally sustainable, carbon neutral community. 

BUNYIP COMMUNITY MARKET: 

By the time you read this we will have attended the Bunyip Market on January 28th with a few energy 

saving products to sell as well as our final attempt to pair up plastic lids and containers.  

( unfortunately this initiative did not successfully pair up many lonely lids and containers at all) 

If you missed us at the January market and would like to purchase or learn more about the products listed 

below that we have for sale please contact us via bragbunyip@gmail.com  

Valve Cozy 
To insulate 
the valve of 

your hot 
water system 

to prevent 
heat loss 

$15 

Draft Stoppa 
$20 

Exhaust fan 
cover to stop 

warm air 
escaping 

through your 
ceiling. 

EFH Book 
Full of excellent 
information and 

ideas 
$35 

Door Seal 
$100 

V-seal 
To prevent 

drafts around 
window 
frames 
$1.30 

Ultra Clear 
Sealant for 

plugging gaps 
$12 

 

We will be back at the market in February so come and say hi and learn about how YOU can support us to 

achieve our vision and secure a safer future for our children and grandchildren. 

We will also be collecting used disposable coffee cups and empty blister packs each month at the market 

NOT FOR PROFITS AND CLIMATE CHANGE: 

After this summer break BRAG will be continuing its work with and support of all the user groups at the 

Recreation Reserve as well as other local NFP organisations as they strive to reduce their carbon foot print  

by energy saving and reducing waste to landfill as well as other more administrative measures such as 

switching to a greener power company and moving away from gas appliances. 
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U16's & U18's (along with seniors) return to 
training Wednesday 7th February 5:30pm. It's 
exciting times for our club as we embark on our 
season 2024 campaign with a full compliment 
of sides. We are always looking for new players, 
particularly in our youth sides so if you would 
like to get involved with our great club, or know 
someone that would like to play please get in 
touch. 
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BUNYIP PANEL WORKS  
SMASH REPAIRS 
& RESTORATION 

16 Bunyip-Modella Rd 
BUNYIP  3815 

 
Have you reviewed 

 your Insurance Policy lately? 
Make sure you have  
“Choice of Repairer” 

to choose your repair shop.  
Large & small jobs 
Towing arranged 

Windscreens fitted 
Insurance work 

Private jobs 
Restoration work 

Same owner for over 30 years 
Old Fashioned Country Service 

Call 5629 5260 
Peter 0428 516 599 
Sam 0437 608 715  

 

NOW OPEN 

 

 

 

Flights, Cruising of all types, Tours, AccommodaƟon, 

Car Hire, Travel Insurance and More! We specialize in FIT 

( Fully independent Travel) and IƟnerary building 

123 Princes Way Drouin Vic 

0356411333 or 0413233540 

E: sue@itsallabouƩravel.com.au 

W: itsallabouƩravel.com.au 

Like and share our Facebook page for deals 
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& Concrete 7 days 
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BUNYIP DENTAL CLINIC 

7 Main Street, Bunyip (relocated from 
A’beckett Rd) 

New Dental Equipment 
Oral Panoramic Imaging Machine for your 

convenience 
Ceiling TV for your entertainment while you are 

having your dental work. 

Open last Sunday of every month 
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BUNYIP DISTRICT UNITING CHURCH 

‘Linking God and Community’ 
 

 

SPECIAL EVENTS: Prayer Group. Monday 8.00am Drouin at ‘The Crossing’ call 5625 2655.  

Welcome to the Well. First and third Mondays 7.00pm Drouin call Stuart 5625 3202.  

Craft and Friendship Group. Tuesday 10.00am Garfield Church call Robyn 5629 5541.  

Adult Fellowship (UCAF). Second Thursday 6.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318. 

Worship Date Time Church and Worship LocaƟon 

Sunday February 4 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 

Sunday February 11 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Road) 

Thursday February 15 11.00am Hillview Aged Care (22 Abeckett Road) 

Sunday February 18 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 

Sunday February 25 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Road) 

Sunday March 3 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 

Sunday March 10 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Road) 

Sunday March 17 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 
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BUNYIP  
Bunyip & District Community Bendigo Bank® 
Branch – 18 Main St  
Bunyip Fire Brigade Station – 15 Pearson St  
Bunyip Recreation Reserve – Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd - 2—Footy and Tennis Areas 
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed – 22 A’Beckett Rd 
(off Anderson St)  
Hillview Bunyip Aged Care – 22 A’Beckett Rd  
IGA Supermarket Foyer – 2/6 Main St  
St Thomas Anglican Church  -  A’Beckett Road 
CANNIBAL CREEK  
Cannibal Creek Reserve – 133 Garfield North Rd  
GARFIELD  
Garfield Bowling Club – Beswick St  
Garfield Golf Club – 180 Thirteen Mile Rd  
Garfield Post Office – 77 Main St  
Garfield Recreation Reserve – Beswick St  
LONGWARRY  
Longwarry Supermarket (next to ATM)   
MARYKNOLL  
Maryknoll Fire Brigade Station – 16 Koolbirra Rd  
Maryknoll Recreation Reserve – Marrakilla Rd  

NAR NAR GOON  
Nar Nar Goon Fire Brigade Station – 6 
Carney St  
Nar Nar Goon Recreation Reserve – 
Spencer St  
TONIMBUK  
Tonimbuk Equestrian Centre – 370 Sanders 
Rd, Bunyip North   
Tonimbuk Hall - Tonimbuk Road 
TYNONG  
Tynong Fire Brigade Station – 47 Nar Nar 
Goon-Longwarry Rd  
Tynong Recreation Reserve – Park Rd  
Tynong Post Office, General Store – 40 
Railway Ave  
To find publicly accessible AED please visit 
www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au  
AED supported by...  
 

Local Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs)  

St.Thomas' Anglican Church A'Beckett Road Bunyip 
 

In a world full of shadows and darkness the feast of Candlemass is timely. 

On Sunday 4 February we celebrate Jesus, Light of the world, with a beautiful procession of lighted 
candles, an old saying says, 'It is better to light a candle than curse the darkness'. 

Ten days later is Ash Wednesday, which calls us to consider whether some of the darkness is 
within us and we can choose to recommit to being children of light. 

Ash Wednesday service 14 February 5 p.m. Shrove Tuesday precedes Ash Wednesday. To 'shrive' 
is to cleanse. We empty rich foods from fridge and pantry so that we can fast in Lent. A Pancake 
Dinner is planned for Tuesday 13 February at 5 p.m. in the church hall. 

During the Lenten season we shall study an excellent new book called Living in Harmony. Among 
the several inspiring authors of this study is the remarkable Benedictine sister, Joan Chittister. 

SUNDAYS at St Thomas' 9.30 a.m. with good coffee after. 

Wednesdays at 11.45 with lunch to follow. 

 

You are welcome to join us. 
Ken Parker parish priest 59761634 
Christine Anderson associate priest 0409895216 
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COMMUNITY CLUBS  

Bunyip Equestrian Club 
(Adult) bunyipec@gmail.com (1st Sat month) 
Bunyip Bulls Basketball Club  
info@bunyipbullsbasketball.com.au   
Garfield Bowling Club 
garfieldbowlingclub@gmail.com - 0435 355 352  
Tournament or Twilight Bowls –  0411 288 799  
Longwarry Bowls Club 
Trevor or Judy Eastwell – 03 5623 3631 / Ken White 
– 03 5625 4034  
Bunyip Bulls Cricket Club 
A. Robb 0402 678 552 Ian McConnell 0419 400 630  
Garfield Golf Club 
Thirteen Mile Rd, Garfield – 03 5629 2794  
Bunyip Football Club 
Secretary 0422 335 660  
bunyip.f.c@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Junior Football Club 
Shara McAuley (President) 0400 296 817 
admin@bunyipjfc.com.au  
Bunyip Netball Club 
Lisa Visser 0408 396 251 
bunyipnetballclub@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Patch Workers Club 
Barb – 0407 294326  
Bunyip-Garfield Probus Club 
Secretary – 5625 4350 (Meets at 10 am 1st Tuesday 
each month at Garfield Community Hall)  
Bunyip Pony Club 
Wendy Smith 0407 552 295 
(every second Sunday Pound Road reserve) 
Lillico Pony Club 
Sam Daly 0425 743 175  
(every fourth Sunday Pound Road Reserve) 
Rotary Club of Bunyip-Garfield 
Graeme Squires – 0417 105 598 (Dinner meeting 
each Wednesday at 6:30 pm)  
Bunyip Slimmers Club 
Maree McRae – 0468 411 144 (Meets every Friday 
9.30am at Bunyip Uniting Church)  
Bunyip & District Soccer Club 
Martin Jeric - 0418 104 242 
Sorella Callisthenics Club 
Samantha Holt 0421 424 079 sorellacc@hotmail.com   
St Vincent De Paul Society 
Assistance Line  – 1800 305 330  
Bunyip Tennis Club 
Vanessa Kent – 0401 422 084  
Iona Cricket Club 
Michael Neilson—0438 295 966 

Drouin and District Chess Club 
Meets 7pm Monday - Drouin Senior Citizens Club 
Nick de Weger convenor 0413239717 New players welcome 
 

  

COMMUNITY CONTACTS  
Bunyip & District Agricultural Society 
Philippa Demsey – 0450 380589 or  
bunyipshow@gmail.com Meets at 8pm on 3rd Wed  
Bunyip Cemetery 
Anne Green – 0499 295 772   
bunyipcemetery@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip & District Community House  
(now Moy-Yan Neighbourhood House) 
0481 895 509 -  Beswick St, Garfield 
Bunyip & District Fire Station 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Bunyip Hall Hire 
0407 834 443 or susananderson@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip Historical Society 
0419 156 844 -  bhs@dcsi.net.au  
Justice of the Peace (JP) 
Martin Sayers, OAM JP 0411 074 468 / 5629 5339 
S. Don McLean, JP– 0401 655 303   
Bunyip Landcare Group 
bunyiplcg@gmail.com 
Phone: 0407834443 
Facebook: Bunyip Landcare Group Inc. 
Cannibal Creek Landcare Group 
Pam Cunningham – 0407 876 935  
Bunyip Community Market (Last Sunday Month) 
Tony Arrigo OAM – 0407 563 441 
Longwarry & District Fire Brigade Market 
Janine 0419 158 946 1st Sun. monthly (March to Dec) 
Bunyip Medical Centre 
03 5629 5111  
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed 
President Allan Berry....0429 296 140  
(Meets each Wednesday 9:30am to 2:00pm)  
Bunyip Community Op Shop 
 5629 6117 (After hours Tony Arrigo 0407 563 441)  
Garfield Community Op Shop 
0490 141 918  
Bunyip Police Station 
5629 5205 or 000  
Bunyip R.S.L Sub-Branch 
David Papley – 0438 295 568  
Bunyip Scouts Australia Tracey Cooke 
gl.1stbunyip@scoutsvictoria.com.au 
Bunyip & District SES 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Anglican Church of St Thomas Bunyip 
Raelene Carroll – 03 5644 3388 
Bunyip Country Women's Association CWA:  
Wendy - 0417 352 258  
(Meeting at 10.30 am/craft 11am on 3rd Friday at 
Hillview Aged Centre - Eileen Dawes Rooms)  
Garfield Community Garden 
Meet Every Weekend - Meg 0466 496 107 
gcggarfieldcommunitygarden@gmail.com 
Labertouche & District Hunters Group  
Meet 2nd Sat Bi-Monthly at Labertouche  
Trevor 0439 692 602 knightline58@hotmail.com 
Bunyip Social Hub 
Davina 0420 372 998  bunyipsocialhub@gmail.com  
BRAG (Bunyip Renewables Action Group Inc)  
Helen Ross: 0411274025 bragbunyip@gmail.com 


